Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 5th September 2018 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Best, Charmian, Cox, and Mr Best (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer).
Apologies for absence: Cllr Hobbs, Cllr Eden, District Cllr Williams, County Cllr Fatemian
	18/081
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/082
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th July 2018 were a true and accurate record (unanimous).

	18/083
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/084
18/084/1
18/084/2
18/084/3

18/084/4

18/084/5
	Clerk’s Report:
Allotment Water – The response from Thames Water on the leak allowance claim for last year is still outstanding. Water usage in July and August was 90 cubic metres/ £122. YTD water usage is 170m3/ £231.37. The total cost is £252.09 including the standing charge of £20.72.
Woodworms Hilton Hedge Cutting – A land registry plan detailing the boundaries of the property will cost £19.95 or a highways search will be £33.00. OCC information on their website states that hedges and ditches in front of them are owned by the adjoining landowner and are therefore responsible for looking after them.
Advisory speed signs from OCC Highways – OCC Highways, replied on 13 August to the last email chaser sent on 2nd July apologising that the matter had been forgotten but would be actioned.
Broken footpath bridge – The landowner has confirmed that CDC has advised that they will replace it.
Salt for Bins – OCC is offering free salt bags which will be ordered in preparation for winter



	18/085

	Correspondence: None


	18/086

	Public Participation:


	18/087

	County Councillor’s Report: None.


	18/088

	District Councillors Report: None


	18/089
18/089/1
18/089/2

18/089/3

18/089/4


	Parish Matters:
South Newington Road Road Safety –

· OCC responded to request for monitoring advising that due to the high risk to personal safety this couldn’t be carried out
· Bryn requested CDC Enforcement Investigation into North Oxfordshire Topsoil

· South Newington Parish Council have received complaints about North Oxfordshire Topsoil. CDC would not do anything about it but OCC are Investigating.

· Parishioners attended the meeting and advised that the matter has been referred to Victoria Prentice MP who will also be taking up the matter with OCC. 

Village Hall Play Area Safety Report – Some remedial work was identified in the report and this will be carried out by the play area committee.
Free Sappling and Plaque WW1 Armistice – It was agreed to order this and depending on the variety of tree supplied it may be planted on the green. 
Allotments

· There are 6 plots that aren’t currently being cultivated

· It was agreed to raise the rents by £1 a year. The last increase was £2, 2 years ago.

· It was also agreed to change the collection date from January to September.

· An allotment holder who would like to keep bees on the allotments will be invited to the next meeting to discuss this. Although bee keeping is considered beneficial it is possible that some allotment holders might have concerns about this.

· The British Bees Keepers Association publish guidelines on bee keeping on allotments.

· Water usage YTD 21/08/2018 is £252.09.

 

	18/090
18/090/1
18/090/2
18/090/3

18/090/4
	Planning:
18/00908/F – West Close Play Area – Granted
18/00711/F – Barleycorn, The Green – Granted
18/01325/F – Jackdaws, Horn Hill – returned to CDC without objection

18/01413/F – Little Barford Mill, Gated Road – returned to CDC without objection



	18/091

	Reports from Meetings: Cllr Turner reported on the Code of Conduct training at CDC


	18/092
18/092/1
	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £1,673.94. This was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr Charmian.


	18/093
18/093/1
18/093/2

18/093/3

18/093/4
	Any Other Business:
Fly tipping in Barford St John – an increase in fly tipping was reported
Manhole cover at Bloody Bones Lane – this has still not been fixed

Damaged footbridge on footpath at end of Horn Hill – this will be reported to OCC

Townsend noticeboard – this requires some repairs which will be carried out by Cllr Cox

Hedge trimming at Woodworm Hilton – it was agreed that the Clerk will be re-mbursed for this work



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 3rd October at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.53 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


